eLearning & Content Advisory Council
Minutes

September 26, 2007
Council Members Attending: Sue Palisano, Josh Smith, Bill Sullivan, Terri Clark, and Ed Klonoski.  CET Staff Attending: Sarah Edson, Karen Kaplan.  Public Attending: Deb Hinck.
The meeting began with the approval of the May 23rd Minutes and a review of the special June 2007 meeting with the Professional Development Advisory Council.

The Council welcomed its newest member, Terri Clark, from Connecticut Academy for Education.

The council heard a report from Karen Kaplan on the October 24th meeting of the CET, changes in its members due to retirements and hires (e.g. DPUC, SDE, DHE, Charter Oak State College), and the annual report.  Both Klonoski and Sarah Edson have sent text for use in the report, and Karen shared several of the key points in that report which the Council discussed at length.  In the process of this discussion, Karen also shared a draft of a brochure on the Connecticut Secondary School Redesign, which also provoked a discussion among the Council.

The Council discussed its 2007-2008 meeting schedule and decided on the following dates:
October 24, 2007
January 9, 2008

March 12, 2008

May 21, 2008
All meeting will be from 2:00 to 4:00 PM at the CTDLC in Newington (unless otherwise advertised).  In addition, the Council asked Klonoski to try and coordinate a meeting with the PD Advisory Council and with the Steering Committee of the Virtual Learning Center project, if relevant agendas could be developed.

As a product of this discussion, the Council asked Klonoski to contact each Council member to verify that he/she could attend these meetings and meet their obligations to the Council’s work.

The Council then re-addressed its STEM project.  The ad hoc sub-committee working on creating supplemental materials for elementary science courses agreed to meet over the next 60 days and begin the process of refining the content that Sarah has uncovered.

The ad hoc committee is committed to the following tasks:

· Creating a “vetting” plan that includes high value resource providers [Sue Palisano & Josh Smith]

· Finding a site to host the content [Sarah Edson & Clint Kennedy]
· Uploading the first group of resources and links [Sarah Edson]

· Creating the first set of Industry partners to coordinate with the searchable resources [Sue Palisano]

eLearning & Content Advisory Council

2007-2008 Members

1. Karen Birch

College of Technology

2. Henry Dutcher*

Enfield Public Library

3. Cindy Gallatin

Quinnipiac University

4. Jan Huber

Killingly Public Schools

5. Clint Kennedy

Stonington Schools

6. Ed Klonoski, Chair

Connecticut Distance Learning Consortium  

7. Stephen Wilmarth

Center for 21st Century Skills

8. Susan Palisano, Vice Chair
CT Center for Advanced Technology (CCAT)

9. Terri Clark

Connecticut Academy of Education
10. Josh Smith*

CECA representative

11. Bill Sullivan

ICONN

Karen Kaplan*

ex-officio as CET Executive Director 

Sarah Edson

ex-officio as CET Content Specialist

*CET Members

Respectfully submitted, 
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Ed Klonoski, President

Connecticut Distance Learning Consortium
